
SPSO decision report

Case: 201800504, A Medical Practice in the Tayside NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Ms C, an advocacy worker, complained on behalf of her client (Ms A) about the care and treatment provided by

the practice. Ms C complained that there had been unreasonable delays in the diagnosis of Ms A's bladder cancer

and that a urology referral should have been made earlier.

We took independent advice from a GP. We found that the referral to urology (the branch of medicine that

specialises in the male and female urinary tract, and the male reproductive organs) had been made at the

appropriate point and that the care provided to Ms A was reasonable for the symptoms she reported across the

period covered by the complaint. We did not uphold Ms C's complaint.
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